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Weekly Newsletter
What a busy week at Tenison Woods College! 

Dux and Academic 
Awards Ceremony

Year 8-12 
Swimming Carnival

Welcome and 
Community Gathering

From The Principal
Parent Welcome and Community Gathering – It’s the N in SHINE
Thank you to the families who supported the learning of their children and adolescents by attending the R-12 Parent Welcome and Community Gathering Evening on 
Tuesday 11 February.  Parents had a chance to meet teachers, learn about the teachers’ hopes for the year, and hear about the classroom processes that will ensure 
learning is achieved in the best possible way. Parents also had an opportunity to informally meet the Leadership Team of the school and ensure that we commence 
the journey of serving your child’s individual needs in a deliberate manner.

SHINE Bravely in 2020 
On Tuesday evening I reiterated to parents, as I have indicated on many occasions, that a school community will only be as good as the parents in the community 
genuinely want it to be. I therefore asked that parents commit themselves to the variety of support required to ensure we offer the best possible Catholic school 
family environment to our young. I encouraged parents to think about:
•	 Helping the teacher in the classroom; 
•	 Becoming a Class Representative for a class to assist the teacher in coordinating the involvement of other parents at particular times;
•	 Offering services to the School Board or its sub-committees;
•	 Joining Friends of Music or Friends of Titans that meet to support our student activities;
•	 Helping in the canteen; 
•	 Volunteering for working bees;
•	 Actively participating in school events;
•	 Contributing talents to the Friends of Tenison Woods (Old Scholars) Association;

I urge our parent community to consider how they can contribute to making Tenison Woods College the best possible, which ultimately means the best 
experiences for your child.

Beginning of Year Mass
Next Thursday we gather to commence the year as a Catholic School community with Mass in Marist Park. Just as Jesus told the 

disciples to let their light shine for all to see, this year at Tenison Woods College we are being challenged to SHINE Bravely for the 
betterment of ourselves and others.  

Working Bee Saturday 15 February - Postponed 
The Working Bee on the College calendar will be postponed until later in the term, once the Gilap Wanga Learning Community 
external area will be further progressed. As soon as we have an estimated completion date we will organise a Working Bee, 
so watch this space …   

Please view reports about each of the above events later on in the Newsletter.
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CIM Team News
Youth Mass
The first Youth Mass of 2020 will be held this Saturday night 

– 15 February at 6.00pm. The music and readings at this 
mass are led by the young people from the College and the 

parish. Please contact Michelle Coote, Chloe Shanahan or Cisca
Teodoro if you would like to be involved. The monthly Youth Mass is followed 
by a Youth Group dinner and discussion group. Young people in Year 8 and 
above are encouraged to attend. For catering purposes, please RSVP to the 
Youth Ministry Coordinator mgp.youth@gmail.com

Liturgy of the Word for Children
Liturgy of the Word for Children will be held at both masses this weekend 
- Saturday 15 February at 6.00pm and Sunday 16 February at 11.00am.  
This is an opportunity for school aged children who have not yet celebrated 
the Sacrament of Holy Communion, to leave the Church with adult leaders 
during the Liturgy of the Word and be led through the readings from the  

            From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff 
Development

Timetable Changes
At Tenison Woods College we understand there are academic and personal 
reasons for students to reassess their subject selections. At the beginning of 
each term and semester, students have a three week window to discuss their 
timetables with their relevant Head of School. Mr Nick Patzel, Head of Middle 
School, and Mr Ciaran Buckley, Head of Senior School, are available to make 
adjustments to new electives or semester based subjects until the end of this 
week.  Students who still require subject changes are urged to do so by this 
Friday, as after that the learning in the new subject is difficult to catch up.

Welcome and Community Gathering Evening
It was very enjoyable to chat with parents and students at Tuesday’s Welcome 
and Community Evening.  It was lovely seeing how proud students were 
of their classrooms and how keen they were for their parents to meet their  
teachers. It was also good to see many of our new parents familiarising  
themselves with the College.  Thank you to our very active Student Leaders 
who helped our staff and parents with the barbeques.  

Morning Tea
Our next morning tea for parents will be on Thursday 27 February at 9.00am 
in the Sugarloaf Café.  All parents, new and “old”, are welcome to join us for a 
cuppa and a chat. It is a great way to get to know other parents in the College 
community.   

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal Student and Staff Development

eSmart School – Smart. Safe. Responsible.
As a school community we are an accredited eSMART Alannah and Madeline 
Foundation school community where the smart, safe and responsible use of 
communication technology is the norm.

The essence of the eSmart approach is outlined below:

One of the aspects of this process was the review, analysis and updating of our 
ICT Policy and User Agreements. 

We also have an area of the website dedicated to eSmart, including  
information for parents and the wider school community.

I am delighted that Tenison Woods College is an eSmart School and I look  
forward to our continuing commitment to the highest possible level of ICT  
innovation that is complemented by safe and responsible use of ICT.

Parent Course – Wellbeing and Resilience
What skills would you want your children to have most as they greet the  
opportunities and challenges of life?

Studies have shown that curiosity and grit are the two personal characteristics 
which are the most significant predictors of success in life; two critical traits 
that will make us grow into the people God is calling us to be. Furthermore, in 
these days of competing demands on our time and resources; the need to work 
through complex issues with our children, and the diversity of family structures, 
one of most valuable skills we can have is that of resilience. 

In partnership with the South Australian Health and Medical Research Institute, 
Tenison Woods College is developing a whole school community way of talking 
about, measuring and critiquing the resilience and wellbeing of our members. 
The project complements our current strong commitment to wellbeing and  
resilience through the variety of programs offered to students, families and 
staff, by giving us a common language and frame of reference through which to 
view the associated issues across our school community.

This year we are continuing our parent training course. The course will run 
for five consecutive weeks and a timing will be determined by the needs and  
availability of prospective participants.
  
Come along and learn some new skills, or refresh some old ones, in a friendly, 
non-threatening, social environment. For more information or to register your 
interest please contact Tania Sigley at siglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Caring for One Another – Road Safety In and Around Our School 
Following on from the theme of helping one another, I remind families of the 
importance to monitor their speed and adjust it accordingly as they approach 
the school on Shepherdson Road and White Avenue. In the interest of safety, 
I also remind students to utilise the various designated crossing areas which 
are monitored by our staff. Crossing the roadways at other areas adds to the 
danger for our young but also increases the difficulty for drivers in the area.  

8-12 Swimming Carnival and 4-7 Twilight Swimming Carnival
The strong tradition of swimming excellence and fun-filled water novelty 
games continued on Monday 10 February with the 8-12 Swimming Carnival, 
and will be further evolved on Friday 14 February with the 4-7 Swimming  
Carnival. On Monday, the Champagnat era that boasted eight swimming  
carnival wins in a row, was brought to an end by the mighty McAuley. But best 
of all was the wonderful participation and team spirit shown by students, 
which was led by our enthusiastic Year 12’s.   

Thank you to Ian Ross and Tina Opperman and the HPE Team, who have 
planned two wonderful opportunities for students to shine, as well as have a 
lot of fun! 

Need a tutor? Studiosity is our free online tutoring service
I remind families that students of Tenison Woods College in Year 3-12 have  
}access to a free online tutoring service. Students are able to connect to ex-
pert tutors for live, one-to-one conversations about homework, assignments 
and exam preparation from 3:00pm – 10:00pm Monday to Friday. Give it a try –  
I know you will appreciate the service offered by Studiosity! 

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal

http://mgp.youth@gmail.com
mailto:siglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au
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Basketball Talents Praised
A big congratulations to Year 12 students Emily Dawe and Sarah Nulty 
who have been selected to play in the U/18 Basketball Nationals for South  
Australia Country. The girls have been highly successful with their basketball  
achievements, both having played for the Women’s Pioneers Team throughout 
the 2019 season. The girls will travel to Ballarat to compete from 17 to 24 April. 
Well done girls and good luck with the upcoming competition!

Nick Kourmouzis  |  Sports & Recreation Trainee

Immunisations for Years 8 & 10 
Students

Students in Year 8 & 10 should have received their Immunisation Program  
consent form in Homegroup last week.
It is compulsory that all forms are completed and returned even if you are NOT 
consenting to your child having immunisations at Tenison Woods College.
Immunisations for Year 8 Student will take place on 24 March – Gardasil / 
Boostrix and 20 October Gardasil.
Immunisations for Year 10 Students will take 
place on 28 April – Bexsero/Nimenrix and 21 July  
Bexsero. All forms must be returned to your child’s homegroup teacher by no 
later than Monday 2 March.

Tracey Davey  |  Enrolment Registrar/Office Manager

Children’s Lectionary with an activity to follow.  Junior School families are  
encouraged to attend.

Family Mass 
Family Masses are held on the 4th Sunday of the month at 11.00am at St 
Paul’s Church, Penola Road. The next Family Mass will be held on Sunday 23 
February. Please contact Michelle Coote or Cisca Teodoro if you would like to 
be involved as a singer or a reader.

Whole School Mass
The Beginning of Year Mass will be held at Marist Park on Thursday 20 February 
at 9.00am. All parents and friends are encouraged to attend. BYO chair and hat. 
Cars can be driven to the bottom of Marist Park and parked in the carpark.

Sacramental Information
The next session for children preparing to celebrate the Sacraments of  
Initiation will be held on Thursday 20 February (4:30pm-
5:45pm or 6:45pm-8:00pm) in the Pam Ronan Centre  
Lecture Theatre at Tenison Woods College. 

Be My Witness Lenten Program
Throughout the 6 weeks of Lent there will be an opportunity to join small faith 
sharing groups within the Mount Gambier parish. Small groups will have a 
leader who will be trained and resourced to lead the session. If you think you 
would like to be either a leader or a participant, please contact the parish office 
for further details on 8725 6566.

Parish Mass
Mass is celebrated in the Tenison Woods College Chapel every Thursday 
at 9.00am during term time. Each week the mass is attended and led by a  
different year level. All members of the community are invited to attend.

The roster for the coming weeks is:
Week 3 - Thursday 13 February – Year 4
Week 4 – Thursday 20 February -  WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.00am Marist Park
Week 5- Thursday 27 February – Year 5
Week 6 – Thursday 5 March – Year 6/7
Week 7 – Thursday 12 March – Year 11
Week 8 – Thursday 19 March – Year 8
Week 9 – Thursday 26 March – Year 10
Week 10 – Thursday 2 April – Year 9

Michelle Coote  |  Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

A Musical Welcome
Welcome to a new school year! 

The Music Faculty have commenced instrumental lessons. Forms were sent 
out to all students last week and we ask that families complete these if they 
would like their students to be involved in the instrumental program. With 18 
instrumental teachers offering lessons in a wide variety of instruments, it is a 
fantastic opportunity for students to learn music during the school day. Due to 
our success a few years ago in winning the NAB Schools First National Award, 
we are able to offer some scholarships to help families cover the costs of these 
lessons (if needed). Scholarship forms are available from the Music Office.

Ensembles are also beginning gradually. ‘Come and Try’ sessions will be held 
this week for the Junior Choir (Year 1 and 2), Primary Choir (Year 3, 4 and 5) and 
Music Connection Choir (Year 6 and 7). Interested students will come home 
with a form.  Students interested in other ensembles (who haven’t already 
signed up) can attain more information from myself at creee@tenison.catho-
lic.edu.au or Lucy Rossi at rossl@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Currently we have two French Horns and one Double Bass available. As we 
don’t own many of these instruments and they are integral to our ensembles, 
these instruments will be priority instruments for scholarships. If you would 
like your child to try one of these instruments (French Horn - Year 6 and up, 
Double Bass Year 7 and up) please let me know.

Beth Creedy  |  Head of Music

Year 4-7 Twilight Swimming Carnival
this Friday afternoon  

The 2020 Year 4-7 Swimming Carnival will be held this Friday 14 February at the 
Mount Gambier Aquatic Centre.
Students will attend normal lessons at school from 8.40am – 2.00pm and 
will be transported to the Aquatic Centre by bus for a 2.45pm official start.  
From then, heats and novelty events will take place from 3.00pm – 4.30pm 
with free swimming available from 4.30-5.00pm. Students will be dismissed at 
5.00pm from the Aquatic Centre.

For more detailed information on the events of the day, please click here.

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher / R-7 Sports Coordinator

See  the Community 
Noticeboard for posters 
and notices of  
upcoming events within 
our College, and wider 
community.Please click here to view this page.

http://creee@tenison.catholic.edu.au
http://creee@tenison.catholic.edu.au
http://rossl@tenison.catholic.edu.au
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303801/Year4-7_Swimming_Carnival_Timetable_Term1_2020.pdf
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Volunteers Required
Tenison Woods College continues to offer the Learning Assistance
Program (LAP) to our students and we are seeking interested  parents and
friends of the school to assist as volunteers. 
The Learning Assistance Program is a program whereby volunteers, 
in partnership with teaching staff, work with students on a one-on-one basis, 
for one or two regular sessions each week.
This significant individual time creates more learning situations where students 
can experience success, and supports their achievement at school. There are 
often students who would benefit from individual time with a volunteer.  Students 
may need support with class or subject  work; they may be shy, disruptive, or just 
need someone to listen to them and show they care. LAP can be a positive factor
in breaking the cycle of educational disadvantage. The volunteer becomes 
the student’s friend and mentor, sharing in the challenge and excitement of  
learning through a variety of experiences. The support and encouragement 
that a volunteer can give fosters the development of a student’s self-esteem 
and confidence.

The success of the program is based on five simple principles.
These are that LAP:
• 	 Is always one-to-one;
• 	 Is about relationships;
• 	 Builds confidence and self-esteem;
• 	 Takes a creative approach to learning; and
• 	 Promotes parent and community participation in schools. 
	 (This information has been taken from ‘Building Bridges With LAP’ 
	 Coordinators’ handbook)

If you have time, knowledge, special talents or interests which may either 
facilitate a students learning or enhance a child’s experience at school, and you 
are willing to share them with students, we would love to hear from you.  To get 
in contact, please email me at lucaj@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Jess Lucas | LAP Coordinator

Reception - Year 7  
Founder Leaders Announced

Last week, the Year 4-5 and 6-7 students came together to vote for the 2020 
Founder Leaders. These new roles replace the House Leader positions. Stu-
dents were encouraged to prepare a short speech outlining their intentions 
for the role. 

Founder Leaders and Vice Founder Leaders will demonstrate a high level of 
leadership as well as presenting a high level of team work and motivation.  
Founder Leaders will exercise responsibility when representing their house 
colour in both the Swimming Carnival and Sports Days (R-2 and 3-7) in Term 1, 
plus any sporting events that may occur during the year.

It is with much pleasure that I announce the following Founder Leaders:

I am certain that these students will be excellent role models this year.

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher / R 7 Sports Coordinator

Bruhn Literacy Tutoring 
Bruhn Literacy Tutoring is a privately run tutoring business, which is conducted 
on site at Tenison Woods College during school hours. I specifically use the 
‘Cracking the ABC Code’ tutoring program which is an evidence-based 
program, designed to rapidly improve reading and spelling for those struggling 
with literacy. Programs run for a varying number of weeks but generally no less 
than 20 weeks. Programs are mostly delivered to children in Years 1 to 5. I have 
a couple of session times still available for 2020.  The program does require 
substantial parent commitment and is $50/session. If you would like to know 
more or have inquiries, please email me at 
bruhp@tenison.catholic.edu.au or visit www.crackingtheabccode.com

Trish Bruhn | Teacher, Early Literacy Intervention Key Teacher, Cracking the 
ABC Code Tutor

Howard Mutton Shield awarded  
for fifth year running 

Tenison Woods College has again been awarded the Howard Mutton  
Perpetual Shield for its participation in sporting competitions throughout 
2019. Last year marks five consecutive wins for the College, recognising our 
outstanding achievements and participation in secondary school sporting 
events.
2020 Sport Leaders, Emily Dawe and Hugh Armfield are pictured with the 
shield which will be on display in the PE foyer at the College.  

Nick Kourmouzis  |  Sports & Recreation Trainee

	 CHAMPAGNAT	 MACKILLOP	 MCAULEY	 WOODS

YEAR 4/5	 Lachlan Moss (Year 5)	 Mitchell Chapman (Year 5)	 Ruby Milich (Year 5)	 Albert Peters (Year 5)

LEADERS

YEAR 4/5	 Sam Marcus (Year 4)	 Amelie Adam (Year 4)	 Fergus Tarr (Year 4)	 Emmy Jeffrey (Year 4)

VICE LEADERS

YEAR 6/7	 Finn Dickson	 Fergus Kentish	 Jacob Salmon	 Isaak Bouchier

LEADERS	 Cedar Scott 	 Amity Fennell 	 Charlotte Tarr 	 Lexi Gentile

YEAR 6/7	 Alex Hudson	 Ben Braithwaite	 Abbey Edwards	 Kiera McBain

VICE LEADERS	 Alexei Georgiou	 Harriet Clark

	

		

2020 Dux and Academic Awards 
Ceremony

Last Thursday 6 February, we were proud to welcome back the 2019 Year 
12 Graduates for our annual dux assembly, where we celebrated their  
outstanding academic achievements.
We also acknowledged the 2019 Year 6-11 students who excelled in their  
academic results.
Our dux for 2019 was Chloe Futcher, who scored an ATAR of 99.35! Chloe was 
also dux of the South East region, and in addition to this was awarded one of 
25 Governor of South Australia Commendations.
Students joined with staff after the awards for morning tea, to celebrate their 
academic success.
We would like to congratulate all students on their fantastic results!

Scott Dickson  |  Director of Learning

mailto:lucaj@tenison.catholic.edu.au
mailto:bruhp@tenison.catholic.edu.au
http://www.crackingtheabccode.com
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Shining around the College 
on Instagram  

Every day exciting things are happening in and around the College. To follow 
the fun, check out our Instagram Page! @tenisonwoodscollege 

Woolworths Cricket Blast at 
Tenison Woods College R-2

Run by our Tenison Woods College HPSP Cricket Academy Students and  
expert cricketers, the Woolworths Cricket Blast Health & PE is Cricket Australia’s 
new development program for primary schools. This program aligns to the 
Australian Curriculum and is an integral part of the Australian Cricket Strategy, 
aiming to grow participation and provide quality experiences for all students. 

Tenison Woods College is providing this program for students in Reception 
– Year 2 on a weekly basis and it will take place at 3:30pm to 4:30pm on the 
following Mondays:

17 February 
24 February
2 March
16 March
23 March 
30 March

We encourage you to sign up early, to ensure you receive your pack. You need 
to be signed up before participation. If you would like to sign your child up, it is 
not too late!  Parents can go to playcricket.com.au and search for Junior Blast 
Programs in Mount Gambier and Tenison Woods College will come up.
Any further questions, please email me at oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher / R-7 Sports Coordinator

Future Proofing Your Child  
A free webinar, Future Proofing Your Child will be available for parents on 
Wednesday 18 February from 8.00pm – 9.00pm. The session will be run by 
award-winning speaker and bestselling author, Nicki Bush.

Key learning and discussion points include:
•	 Key trends that are changing the world
•	 Frameworks for future-proofing children
•	 Highlighting the X-factors for success
•	 Explaining the role of school in a changing world
•	 Helping parents to set realistic and relevant parenting goals

Please click here for more information

Tania Sigley   |  Director of Wellbeing

Student Uniform Tip of the Week
Hair and Jewellery

Hair is to be clean and brushed or combed to maintain a neat tidy appearance. 
Hair is also of a singular natural colour and tied up if shoulder length or longer. 
Students must not have dreadlocks, rat’s tails or other extreme styles and if 
their head is shaved it is a minimum number 2 cut. 

STUDENTS ARE PERMITTED TO WEAR: 
• 	 A watch; 
• 	 A fine gold or silver chain with a small religious symbol; 
• 	 Sleepers or studs – one per earlobe only; 
• 	 Clear nail polish; 
• 	 Navy headband or ribbon
Please refer to the College Uniform Booklet and Uniform Policy for further  
information.

Next week dress length will be the uniform focus. In preparation, please  
ensure dress length is at the knee. 

Uniform committee
The uniform committee is seeking a new member to the team, which meet 
once a term on a Thursday during the day in the Sugarloaf Café. If you are  
interested please email Tania Sigley – siglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Tania Sigley  |  Director of Wellbeing

https://www.instagram.com/tenisonwoodscollege/?hl=en
http://playcricket.com.au
mailto:oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303806/Future_proofing_your_child_webinar.pdf
http://siglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au
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Student Information Checklist
Over the next week, students will be bringing home a Student Information 
Check List. We ask that families review this document carefully and make any 
amendments that are required. Please then return the marked-up document 
to the Front Office as soon as possible.
The purpose of this form is to update any information that has changed since 
students have been enrolled. If all information is correct, we do not require the 
form to be returned.
Please pay particular attention to your email address to ensure that it is  
correct. If you have any questions, please contact the Front Office.

Tracey Davey  |  Enrolment Registrar/Office Manager

Hospitality Notice
Past students of the academy of Hospitality are welcome to drop their chefs 
uniforms to Mrs Mc Court or Tanya Thomson in the PRC for resale.  Please make 
sure your uniforms are clean and folded, placed in a bag with a note 
containing your name and contact number. 

Jen Mc Court | VET Academy of Hospitality Teacher / SAKG Coordinator R-7

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 
We invite all old scholars, past parents, friends and former staff members to 
reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 
Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.
Register your details today, via our website.

Congratulations to our SAPSASA 
Representatives

It’s been a busy few weeks of SAPSASA trials with a number of Tenison Woods 
College students selected to represent the Lower South East in the State  
Tennis and Cricket Carnivals which will be held in Adelaide from 16 - 19 March.
 
These students endured multiple trials before being selected into the final 
squads. Tenison Woods College had the most students chosen in both sides 
with 5 out of 13 for cricket and 6 out of 13 for tennis.  Congratulations to the 
following students: 

A big congratulations to all students who bravely shone in their chosen sport. 
It takes lots of courage and persistence. 
Upcoming SAPSASA Dates:
District Swimming Day - 20 February (Week 4, Term 1)
District Athletics Day - 24 March (Week 9, Term 1)

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher / R 7 Sports Coordinator

Spirits were high at the 2020
Year 8-12 Swimming Carnival

The 2020 Year 8 -12 Swimming Carnival will be remembered as a wonderful 
day. Not only did we have ideal warm weather, but we witnessed fantastic  
participation by all students in both the Championship and Novelty 
events. From the start, students entered the Aquatic centre with smiles on,  
enthusiastically preparing for their exciting day. 
The day was formally opened with an address from the 2020 Sports Captains, 
Emily Dawe and Hugh Armfield followed by two new initiatives with the House 
chants and the one lap house street parade, which gave each house the  
opportunity to walk together with motivating music and be united as one. 
Each house was warmly applauded by staff, spectators and fellow houses. 
The championship races started just after 9:30am, with record participation 
from all age groups. Swimmers Thomas Bignell and Hayley Pearson looked 
dangerous early, winning all their races, breaking many records and later  
being acknowledged as the fastest swimmers of Tenison Woods College for 
2020. Novelty events in Water Polo, Beach Volleyball, Scuba Relay, Big Bomb, 
Tyre Tube Relay and Obstacle Race were another big hit, with many students 
getting involved and scoring points for their house. 
A big hit for the day was the wonderful playlists prepared by Mr. Dickson.  
Motivational songs, special effects and good humour from our MC helped to 
make the day a highly enjoyable experience. In addition, we saw great fashions 
on display by students and staff. Well done to everyone for the extra effort to 
engage in the house colour theme. 
This year’s House Champions were McAuley, breaking an outstanding eight 
year winning streak of Champagnat. Due to the amazing participation by all 
houses, the wonderful student leadership, superb house spirit and highly  
positive behavior from all students, the House Spirit Award was shared by all 
of the four houses. 
Please note there are many wonderful images on the College Facebook page 
that help show what a wonderful day it was.

House Points:
McAuley: 1,771 (Champions) 
Woods: 1,591
MacKillop: 1,450 
Champagnat: 1,293 

Age Group Champions:
-	 U/14 Male: Elijah Stratford	
-	 U/14 Female: Aleisha Pearson  
-	 U/15 Male: Riley Turnbull
-	 U/15 Female: Madison Smith 
-	 U/16 Male: Thomas Bignell
-	 U/16 Female: Hayley Pearson 
-	 Open Male: Ethan Michelan	
-	 Open Female: Kiah Connolly
-	 Junior Champion: Riley Turnbull	
-	 Senior Champion: Kiah Connolly 
-	 Fastest Male Swimmer: Thomas Bignell	
-	 Fastest Female Swimmer: Hayley Pearson 

House Spirit Award: Awarded to all houses for participation 

Records:
U/16 Female 50m Freestyle – Hayley Pearson (29.61) 
U/16 Male 50m Freestyle – Thomas Bignell (27.19)
U/16 Male 50m Breaststroke – Thomas Bignell (33.39)
U/16 Male 50m Backstroke – Thomas Bignell (32.44)
U/16 Female 50m Butterfly – Hayley Pearson (30.43)

Ian Ross | Sports Coordinator 

Tennis:
Ella Jolley
Maggie Collins
Toby Stutley
Kobe Cole
Fergus Kentish
Seth Fraser

Cricket:
Robbie Case
James Miller
Riley Lawrence
Curtis Page
Jacob Salmon

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars
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Canteen Roster
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10:00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow. Thank you for your assistance.

Please note: Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.

Week 3
Thursday - Lyn Wilson
Friday - Sarah Cutting

Week 4
Monday - TBA
Tuedsday - Cassie Edwards
Wednesday - Kate Pohlner
Thursday - Lyn Wilson
Friday - Bernie Passauer

Upcoming Events:
Monday 17 February
• 	 8:50am – Year 8 Orientation: 8A, 8B, 8C, Noorla Yo-Long

Tuesday 18 February
• 	 8:40am – Open Boys and Girls Tennis
• 	 10:40am – Year 8 Immunisation Info-Session
• 	 1:00pm – 1500 Metre Race

Wednesday 19 February
• 	 8:30am – Year 8 Orientation: 8D, 8E, Noorla Yo-Long
• 	 8:30am-3:20pm – Year 8 and 9 Boys Knockout Cricket, Grant High School

Thursday 20 February
• 	 9:00am – Beginning Year Mass, Marist Park
• 	 1:00pm – 800 Metre Race
• 	 4:30pm – Sacrament Session
• 	 6:45pm – Sacrament Session

Friday 21 February
• 	 8:30am-3:20pm – Year 8-12 Athletics Carnival
• 	 2:30pm-3:00pm – Junior School Assembly

Saturday 22 February
• 	 6:00pm – Mass, St Paul’s Catholic Church

Sunday 23 February
• 	 11:00am – Mass, St Paul’s Catholic Church

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8.00am - 12.00pm
Thursday: 1.00pm - 5.00pm

A reminder that Students are required to wear their 
Summer Uniforms for Term 1. Hats must also be worn.

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637
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 Tenison Woods College 2020 Canteen Price List  Reception – Year 9  
The canteen operates within the Red, Amber and Green food guidelines. 

 

 

GREEN FOODS  No limit, eat everyday 

 

 
AMBER FOODS  May be eaten daily in limited amounts  

 

RED FOODS  May be eaten occasionally 
 

Food Items GREEN FOODS 

 

 
 
 

All wraps have a light spread of butter and mayonnaise 
Lavash bread wrap with salad - lettuce, cheese, carrot 

$4.00 

Lavash bread wrap with egg and lettuce 

$4.00 

Lavash bread wrap with ham and salad 

$4.20 

Lavash bread wrap with chicken and salad 
$4.50  Sandwiches / Rolls ~ White / Wholemeal (Please indicate your choice)  

All sandwiches/ rolls are buttered unless otherwise stated. 
 

1 Filling 

$3.50 

Additional fillings 
- Chicken 
- Ham 
- Tuna 
- Egg 

 
- Alfalfa 
- Lettuce 
- Cheese 
- Carrot 

 
- Tomato 
- Cucumber 
- Capsicum 
- Beetroot 

50c each 

Mayonnaise 

No Charge 

Salads - Please note there will be no alterations to salad 
Ham or Roast Chicken - lettuce, egg, cheese & carrot  G/F 

$4.00 

Chicken Tenderloin - lettuce, capsicum, cucumber, cheese, carrot,  
cherry tomato, alfalfa & celery 

$4.50 
Noodle Salad  

$3.00 

RED & AMBER FOODS 

 

Hot Food 
Party Pie 

$1.60 

Meat Pie 

$4.50 

Potato Pie 

$4.70 

Pizza Pie 

$4.70 

Cheese Pasty (meat) 

$4.70 

Vegetarian Pasty 

$4.50 

Sausage Roll 

$3.50 

 

Plain Chicken Burger (flame grilled chicken breast used in burgers) ~ 
lettuce & mayonnaise 

$4.70 
Chicken Burger ~ salad – mayo, lettuce, cheese & tomato 

$5.00 

Hot Ham & Cheese Roll 

$4.00 

Pizza (ham & pineapple only) 

$4.00 

Pasta ~ spirals & meat sauce 

$4.00 

Pasta ~ spirals & tomato sauce & cheese 

$4.00 

Pasta Carbonara 

$4.00 

Tuna Mornay 

$4.00 

Hot Chicken Wrap (plain – mayo and lettuce) 
$4.00 

Hot chicken Wrap (sweet chilli and lettuce) 
$4.00 

 

 

2020 
Canteen 
Pricelist 

Please visit
the website
for the 2020
canteen 
pricelist or 
click here

YEAR 3 - 12 GIRLS WINTER UNIFORM

Reception to Year 12 Reception to Year 12

Years 3 - 12 Girls Winter Uniform Option  -
Winter Skirt

Years 3 - 5 Girls Winter Uniform Option  -
Polar Fleece Jumper

Reception to Year 5

Shipment of 
Woollen Jumpers 
are now in stock!

Cara Nulty to Represent Australia  
at Basketball Tournament 

in New Zealand 
Year 8 student Cara Nulty has been selected to represent Australia in the 
Mel Young Tournament in New Zealand later this year. Cara was selected for 
the Under 14 Australian girls’ team after an outstanding performance at the  
Australian Country Junior Basketball Cup in Albury. Her standout performance 
in Albury certainly impressed selectors as she was chosen as one of only four 
SA Country basketballers to travel to New Zealand in April. The tournament is 
being held at Tauranga over the Easter long weekend. Cara is extremely excited 
and proud to represent her country and is hoping to carry her fine form onto 
foreign soil. Well done and good luck Cara!

Nick Kourmouzis  |  Sports & Recreation Trainee

Photo Gallery - 
Welcome and Community Gathering

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303800/Canteen_Menu_2020.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303800/Canteen_Menu_2020.pdf
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Photo Gallery - Dux and Academic Awards Ceremony
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Photo Gallery - Year 8-12 Swimming Carnival


